#### **Landewednack Community Primary School**

Beacon Terrace The Lizard HELSTON Cornwall TR12 7PB

Tel: 01326 290337

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk





Head Teacher: Mrs L. Jones - head@landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk

Friday 19<sup>th</sup> January 2018

# The contents of this and every newsletter is relevant information to both our school and Little Lizards parents.

#### MONDAY AFTERNOONS - Razorbills Gym Sessions & Choughs Swimming Sessions

Please ensure that your child has their PE /swimming kit and extra warm clothing in school every Monday. Miss Wells would be grateful if there are any parents who would be kind enough to accompany her in the mini bus to and from Mullion. Your help need not be every week just occasionally would be appreciated.



#### Choughs Class Lunch Arrangements on a Monday

On their return from swimming, Helen is able to offer the children a hot meal on a Monday afternoon from 8<sup>th</sup>January.



The menu will be as follows:

Pizza - 22<sup>nd</sup> Jan, 29<sup>th</sup> Jan, 19<sup>th</sup> Feb, 26<sup>th</sup> Feb, 12<sup>th</sup> March & 19<sup>th</sup> March.

Cornish pasty - 5<sup>th</sup> Feb, 5<sup>th</sup> March & 26<sup>th</sup> March.

The pasties need to be ordered a week in advance please.

The children can tell Mrs Jane what they will be having for lunch in the usual manner on a Monday morning. Alternatively they must bring a packed lunch from home.

#### Year 3 Pottery Club



Mr Ford will be starting his pottery club for those year 3 children who sent their slip back before the end of last term. The sessions begin on Tuesday  $16^{th}$  February and are as follows:

Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> January - Ellie, Hettie and Faith
Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> Jan & 6<sup>th</sup> February - Ryan W, Luke C, Hector and Evan

A polite reminder that the sessions are over two weeks and the cost of the club is £3.00. Thank you to those children who have paid already. The sessions will end at  $4.30 \, \text{pm}$ .















#### Junior Cricket Coaching at Mullion Cricket Club

Members of Mullion Cricket Club have asked us to invite current and new members to their junior



coaching sessions which take place at Mullion School (in the gym) on a Monday evening. The session times are as follows: U9's 5.30-6.30pm, U11's 6.30pm-7.30pm and U13's 7.30pm-8.30pm.



It's lots of fun and all abilities are made very welcome. If your son or daughter would like to take part, just go along at the appropriate

times. From Easter the sessions will continue outside at Mullion Cricket Club.

Coaching sessions for U15's will also take place then.

For more information please contact Junior Secretary Kim Turner on 01326 241344 or email <a href="mailto:kimmturner@btinternet.com">kimmturner@btinternet.com</a> All of the coaches at Mullion Cricket Club hold the relevant coaching qualifications and safeguarding certificates for working with young children.

#### Violin Lessons

There are spaces available to learn to play the violin here at Landewednack. Our violin teacher, Hannah Sedgwick, teaches her lessons on a Tuesday morning and is happy to give a trial lesson for anyone who may be interested in learning to play. Hannah is also able to loan violins to her pupils. The lessons cost £6.25 for 15 minutes (though it's usually longer!) per week for ten weeks per term. Hannah will be coming in to our school assembly on Tuesday morning ( $16^{th}$  January) to play for the children and to show them what her lessons are all about. The lessons are for children in year 3 and above. If you think you child may be interested please see Lyndsay Bray.



#### Key Stage 2 Gym Competition

Well done to those children who took part in the Key Stage 2 Gym competition at Mullion Gym on Tuesday. Congratulations to Amber, Bella, Ryan and Eva who finished in 3<sup>rd</sup> place overall in their group. More photographs of the afternoon are on our website.

















#### School Uniform

A reminder that School uniform can now be ordered online, please click on the link to set up an account with School Trends.



www.schooltrendsonline.com/uniform/LandewednackPrimarySchoolTR127PB



#### Little Lizards Half Term Holiday Club

Staff in Little Lizards have begun to take bookings for their Half Term Holiday Club which runs from Monday 12<sup>th</sup> - Friday 16<sup>th</sup> February. Please pop in or call 01326 290066 for more information and to book your child a place.

#### Football Match

Instead of attending football club next Wednesday afternoon, our school team have been invited to play in a friendly match against Mullion Primary School. Separate letters have gone out to those children involved. Please could all reply slips be returned to school as soon as possible.



#### **Swimming**

Thank you to those parents who have paid either in full or weekly for their children's swimming lessons. There are still a few parents who have not paid for swimming at all, one of which was for swimming in the autumn term. If you haven't yet paid anything for swimming please could you do so as soon as possible, as we have to pay for the pool hire and the swimming coach. Thank you for your understanding. Mrs Tattersall



#### Thank you!

Thank you to everyone who donated their unwanted Christmas gifts to the School Association. Thanks to your generosity there are now 31 gifts to use in future raffles and tombola's.

#### Dog Poo!

We had a rather unfortunate incident this morning when someone accidentally walked dog poo through the school. Please could we ask that footwear is checked before entering the school, leaving shoes outside the front door if there is any doubt!

### Our Academic Achievements...

This week we are congratulating.......



**Seagulls** - Well done to Elizabeth for working so hard on her letters and sounds.

Choughs - Well done to Hector for being so kind and thoughtful in class and on the playground.

Razorbills - Well done to Thomas for always being so kind and well done also to Leo who has put in extra effort and worked so hard this week.

**Kittiwakes** - Well done to Emma for her hard work and helpfulness in all subjects.













#### Get Caught Reading Challenge



Thank you to everyone who has already sent in their photographs of themselves reading in a most extraordinary place! Congratulations to Dan from Kittiwakes Class who was crowned winner of the competition so far. All of the photographs are on display in the hall and you are most welcome to go and view them. Please continue to send in the photographs, we want to make our reading display as big as possible- so it will never be too late to bring them in to school. Alternatively photos can be emailed to Lyndsay

secretary2@landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk

#### Little Lizards Trip to The Lizard Lifeboat Station

The Little Lizards thoroughly enjoyed their visit to the lifeboat station yesterday. Thank you to everyone at the station for showing the children around - some future lifeboat crew there for sure! More photographs are on the school and Little Lizards website.









#### Future Events and Diary Dates

Please note that current dates and times may change. This list is updated each week..

Friday 9th Feb - Break up for half term @ 3.15pm

Mon 12th - Fri 16th Little Lizards Half Term Holiday Club. See Staff for more information.

Monday 19th Feb - Return to school

Tuesday 20th Feb - X Country Qualifier at Pool School - Letters to go to those children involved

Thursday 15th March - X Country County Championships - Newquay Sports Centre

Saturday 17th March - Coose Trannack Cross Country @ Trannack School. More details to follow.

Tuesday 27th March - X Country at Helston School from 4pm. To include an infant fun run.

Thursday 29<sup>th</sup> March - Break up for Easter @1pm

Monday 16th April - Return to school

Monday 7th May - School & Little Lizards Closed

Tuesday 8th May - School & Little Lizards Closed

Friday 25th May - Break up for half term @ 3.15pm

Monday 4th June - School & Little Lizards Closed

Tuesday 5th June - Return to school

Wednesday 13th June - Move Up Day! & Cluster Sports years 3 -6

Friday 20th July - Break up for the summer holiday @ 1pm

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information.

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk













## **Carnon Downs Drama Group Present Robin Hood**

# PANTOMIME 2018 Free Tickets Available

The Sense charity GOT group has a limited amount of free tickets for young people with a sensory impairment-the matinee production will be signed

Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> January 2018 at 2pm

At the Perranwell Centre

<u>Train:</u> Perranwell Station (on the Truro - Falmouth branch line) is a 15 minute walk from the Eastern end of the village.

**By Bus:** Perranwell (Royal Oak) and Perranwell Station

**By Car:** Just off the A39, midway between Truro and Falmouth either turn off at Devoran Junction Roundabout or opposite Perran Foundry. Off road parking for 30+ cars

Contact <a href="mailto:simon.allison@sense.org.uk">simon.allison@sense.org.uk</a> 07798882496



Please do not contact the box office as tickets are through Sense only













